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Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

The wearing of school uniform is compulsory in all government schools. Please ensure that 

your child wears their full school uniform every day and that you are aware of the school     

uniform policy. It has been noticeable that some students are starting to wear shorts that are 

not the colour of the Larrakeyah Primary school uniform. Full school uniform is part of the high 

standards at Larrakeyah Primary. Please have a read of the uniform policy on the school   

website www.larrakeyahprimary.com.au 

If students are wearing leggings or jumpers in the cooler weather, it is recommended that 

these are navy blue or black. We also have a school jacket that can be purchased. 

 

Registration for Term 3 Extra Curricular Program (ECA) is open and there are some new and 

exciting activities. We are extending beyond the school to offer greater opportunities to our 

students. Registration information was sent home last week and registrations close on Monday 

18th June. Online registration is preferred www.schoolinterviews.com.au and the code is cy66r 

 

We have had a few issues recently with parents parking in the Drop-Off-Zone and leaving 

their vehicle. This has caused a traffic issue as the Drop-Off-Zone is designed as a quick     

drop-off and pick-up area to keep traffic flowing to avoid congestion. We have very clear 

signs and yellow lines that indicate No Parking in this zone. Parents need to remain inside their 

vehicle. In the interest of student safety and courtesy to other drivers, please continue to     

remember the following:  

Do not park in the Drop-Off-Zone. If you have to get out of the car to escort your children into 

the school, preschool or come to the front office, please find a carpark. This may need to be 

on the street. 

Move as far along as possible before dropping off your children as this allows other cars to 

move in behind you. Please continue to move to the start of the yellow line. 

Do not stay in the middle of the carpark to drop off your children. This is very dangerous for 

children and obstructs cars moving out of the Drop-Off-Zone.  

 

Regards, 

 

Fathma Mauger 

Principal 

 

http://www.larrakeyahprimary.com.au
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au


 

 

ABSENCES 

To ensure we keep our Attendance   

Records correct please contact our 

Front Office if your child/children 

are absent.  

You can contact us on 89813211.  

Alternatively, you can notify us via 

our website or our Skool Bag App. 

 

 

 

 

  

Larrakeyah  
Primary School App 

 
 

The Larrakeyah Primary School 

app is available to download. If you 

prefer using the school website, 

please check the Skool Bag               

console in the For Parents  section 

for latest news. 

Thursday 7th June– School Disco.  

Monday 11th June– Queens Birthday Public                  
Holiday.  

Friday 15th June- Early Childhood Assembly.  

Friday 15th June– 90’s Dress Up Day.  

Wednesday 20th June– ECA Ends. 

Wednesday 20th June– Sports Carnival (Middle/     
Upper, Track and Field).  

Thursday 21st June– Sports Carnival (Early                   
Childhood Tabloids). 

Friday 22nd June– Sports Carnival (Whole School 
Running).  

Friday 22nd June– Dry Season Family Night at                 
Preschool.  

Monday 25th—Thursday 28th June– Year 5 Camp.  

Friday 29th June– End of Term 2.   

Monday 2nd—Monday 23rd July– School Holidays.  

Tuesday 24th July– Term 3 Commences.  

Friday 27th July– Darwin Show Day Public Holiday.  

Tuesday 31st July– ICAS ENGLISH.  

Thursday 2nd—Friday 3rd August– Year 3 Sleepover 
at School. 

Friday 3rd August– Zone Athletics. 

Monday 6th August– Picnic Day Public Holiday.  

Friday 10th August-  Whole School Assembly (Hosted 
by Year 5 Telley ).  

Tuesday 14th August– ICAS MATHS.  

Friday 24th August– Early Childhood Assembly.  

Wednesday 29th—Friday 31st August– Fathers Day 
Stalls. 

Friday 31st August- Whole School Assembly (Hosted 
by 3 McManus).  

Friday 14th September– Early Childhood Assembly.  

Friday 21st September– Whole School Assembly 
(Hosted by 3 Matthews). 

Friday 21st September– Crazy Hair Day.  

Monday 1st– Friday 12th October– School Holidays.  

 Monday 15th October– Term 4 Commences.  

Friday 2nd November– Whole School Assembly 

Dates to Remember 

 

School Back Packs are 
now available at the 
office for purchase. 

$35.00 each. 

Proud 

Sponsor 

of 

Larrakeyah 

Primary School 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiPhZjgx5_aAhXGV7wKHZ4ICo4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fconsole.skoolbag.com.au%2F&psig=AOvVaw0ihpu-W4LqbgsJ-iVmDYRS&ust=1522894899221601


 

 

News from the School Council 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 
It has been noted how friendly the school environment is in the morning and afternoon 
when we drop off and pick up our children. I am proud to be Chair of a school where par-
ents are good role models for our students. Thank you. 

 
How good is the weather? Lets hope it stays that way for the next couple of months for 
our school events. 
 

 
Make sure you have the following dates in your diary: 

 

Tomorrow (Thursday 7 June) – Whole of School Disco 

Tuesday 13 June – Family Fun Day meeting in Room 20 

Friday 15 June – 90’s Dress Up Day and nominations for Darwin Show close. 

Wednesday 20 June – Sports Carnival (Middle/ Upper - Track and Field).  

Thursday 21 June – Sports Carnival (Early Childhood - Tabloids). 

Friday 22 June – Sports Carnival (Whole School - Running)  

Friday 22 June – Dry Season Family Night at Preschool 

Friday 31 August – Family Fun Day 

 

Please consider attending the Family Fun Day meeting. All money raised will go to the purchase of IT equipment 
which will benefit our students. 

 

I have donated 3 slinky machines to the year 6 students. Please consider putting an apple with spare change in 
your child’s lunch box to support the year 6 students. 

 

If you want to have fun whilst organising and running activities and events to benefit our school please contact: 
Danni Mattiazzo on email: danni.mattiazzo@ntschools.net. 

 

Or, if you want to help out in a different way  please consider joining a sub-committee. We are looking for par-
ents to join the Out of School and Holiday Care (OSHC) Sub-Committee. Please call our Assistant Principal, 
Rick Collister on phone: 8981 3211. 

 

The School Board is looking into how we can make cost savings and is considering solar panels. We will keep  
you informed. 

 

Please do not hesitate to email me: ganleys@bigpond.net.au if you want clarification on any Board considera-
tions or have any concerns. 

 

 

Together let’s make our school community even greater than it is. 

 
 
 
Kathy Ganley 

Chair, Larrakeyah Primary School (IPS) Board 

mailto:danni.mattiazzo@ntschools.net
mailto:ganleys@bigpond.net.au


 

 

Year 1 Parker Writing Focus 

 

Learning Intension: We are learning to write information texts.  

Success Criteria:  

We can identify and collect information about animals.  

We can write facts about animals using simple and compound sentences.   

 

In Year 1 Parker, we are loving learning about different African animals, 

writing facts about them and presenting our information texts to our peers.  



 

 

Visible Learning in P.E with Mr.King 

 

Learning Intention:  

We are learning to jump the scissor kick and fosbury flop in high jump 

We are learning to sling discus. 

Success Criteria: 

We can take off from our strong foot and drive with our knee in high jump. 

We can grip the discus with our first finger knuckle and sling using our feet, knees, hips 

and chest. 



 

 

Cooking and Gardening with Mrs. Tutty 

The End Is In Sight!  

This week our lovely Year 6 students have been finalising their vertical garden beds 

with some beautiful painting. It has been fantastic to see how diverse the designs are,    

given the materials available were fairly limited. I have also been impressed with how 

students have worked together to overcome problems arising from bringing their 2 

dimensional designs in to a 3 dimensional reality. It has been a fantastic learning    

journey! Next week we will begin planting! I can’t wait! We are hoping to enter a  

couple of the best designs into one of the categories for the Darwin Show; watch this 

space!  

Warm Regards 

Emily Tutty 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

CLASS: 

  

  

RESPECT: 

  

RESPONSIBILITY: 

  

ACHIEVEMENT: 

Trans Bostock  William  

Pangagopoulos 

 Dakota Watson  Baraa Ajjur 

Trans Thomson      Evan Wu 

Ellie Thom 

T/1 Skandaliaris Lilly Edwards   Kyren Godden 

Ratri Sekarsari 

Nehansa Perera 

1 Parker Stephanie Bouhoris 

Mia Robinson 

   Michael Hanna 

1 Koulouriotis   Christian Wenman Marianne Tabilai 

Safari Denson 

1/2 Zikos Maxi Reynante Karan Bhatia Grace Greer 

2 Korfias     Jasmine Banfield 

Aarush Ghimire 

Joshua Nixon 

2 Liveris Erin McGarth Noah Avecilla Kobe Kwong 

3 Matthews Xavier Ngo Andrew Bland Loretta Earley 

  

3 McManus Jillian Ecoy Felix Wagnon Jorja Moretti 

3 Potts Olivia Byrd Xavier Siga   

4 Dreise Patrick Thom Samrath Chhina Rylee Mohrwinkel 

4 Platte Myles Bullpitt-Troy   Wansandi  

Rathnayake 

Reece Taneca 

4/5 Beynon     Taylor Byrd 

Sinate Tabili 

Tom Zikan 

5 Telley Megan Cannon Skipp Martin Cooper Wickens 

5 Spruhan     Qwincy Manlutac 

Monte Mulga 

Diala Oghli 

6 Marschall  Kira Lesh Hionia Koulakis Aidan Pevely 

6 Mattiazzo   Leo Izod Louis Rose 

Mitchell Moss 

6 Gillespie   Claudia Price 

Pearce Bullpitt-Troy 

Bana Ajjur 

P.E.       

ICT       

The Arts       

Paul Kirby Citizenship 

Award 

Early Childhood- Chloe Ting. 

Always helpful and shows  

responsibility and respect at all 

times. It an excellent role model to 

her peers. 

  

Middle/Upper Safari Lacaille. 

Always displays the 4C’s and  

values by working together with oth-

ers, listening respectfully and is imagi-

native and expressive. 

  



 

 

 Reading Certificates 2018 

Term 1, Week 6 

Level 10 

Jasmine Banfield 2 Korfias 

Edward Hickey  1/2 Zikos 

Jett Latham   1/2 Zikos 

Zoey Walter   1/2 Zikos 

Amelia Siga   1 Parker 

Callum Harvey  1 Parker 

Eoin O’Keeffe  1 Parker 

Gia Jain    1 Parker 

Matthew Telley  1 Parker 

Michael Hanna  1 Parker 

James Telford  1 Parker 

 

Level 20 

Georgia Ryan 2 Liveris 

Elijah Tyrell  2 Korfias 

Lydia Nixon  1/2 Zikos 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Last week we had our Students v Teachers game of Touch Footy. A huge 

congratulations to the students for winning 3 tries to 1.  

Thank you Mr. King for umpiring the game.  

 

Yesterday, we also visited Mr. Paul Kirby MLA Member for Port Darwin. We 

had great conversations about how to make tough decisions, how           

decisions for the NT are made, how to speak in public and why leadership 

is important. Thank you Mr. Kirby for hosting us and spending time with us. 

 

Every Friday the SLT will have giant games on the grassed area near the 

Sports Shed during recess and lunch. These games were purchased with 

last year’s budget, and this year we added to the games. We hope with 

the lovely cool weather students will enjoy the games! 

 

Just a kind reminder that on the 15th of June we have our 90’ dress up 

day. There is a gold coin donation and all clothes must comply with our 

Sun Smart Policy.  

 

Thank you for your support, 

THE SLT TEAM 

News from the Student Leadership 

Team 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 News From the DSTA 
 

My goodness it is week 7 already, how time flies. Not long now until the school holidays, there will 

be so many things to do during the dry season. I am hearing many stories of busy weekends and 

camping. Please keep up the healthy breaky and lunchboxes, drink water and good sleep rou-

tines for another few weeks of term to keep the kids on track and focused for successful learning. 

 

More parents are going away on training and exercises and it becomes difficult to know who is     

coming and going, so please send me a quick email with the parent’s away dates and possibly 

their email address so I can support your child and do activities with them. Emails from school are 

a fun easy way to keep in touch and an opportunity for students to discuss any of their concerns 

in the process. 

 

Apologies for any students who attended DKC (Defence Kids Club) at lunchtime but it was      

cancelled due to DSTA training at DCO. Last week the students did dancing, colouring and pogo 

stick jumping.  Pogo-ing is a new concept of negotiating the bouncing up and down on the spot 

for many of the kids, trying to coordinate the balancing, while pulling up and pushing down and 

holding on in-between, is not easy. We used it as the basis for our discussions on resilience, that 

not only do we have to sometimes ask for help to get started but we have to keep trying with the 

ups and downs and if we fall off then we just take a deep breath and give it another go and it is 

only practise that makes us good. Some students were a bit nervous but the other students gave 

them the confidence to try and before long they were patiently waiting for another turn. An            

important point of resilience it is not only about bouncing back, but how we bounce forward    

beyond where we started. 

 

Yet again a choco-block full of info edition of The Top Ender Magazine has been sent out. Hope 

you have yours, otherwise email thetopender@aapt.net.au to get on the mailing list for the next 

edition. 

 

I sent a couple of spies out to join in the Kookaburra Kids camp last weekend and the Intel is   

Awesome Fun! This program is for serving and ex-serving ADF families – supporting kids who have a 

parent with a mental illness as a result of military service. If you’re not sure that’s for you ring      

Ashleigh 1300566525 or 0448912459 to find out. For more info www.kookaburrakids.org.au 

 

Ladies Night Out - Friday 15 June 7:30pm $20p/p Six Tanks Brew Co. Bring a friend or your partner. 

RSVP email by Sunday 10 June larrakeyahhouse@hotmail.com For more information see the       

Larrakeyah Neighbourhood House and the Billeroy Community Centre Facebook page for other 

local events and activities. 

 

 

 

 

Jodie Murdoch  89813211  jodie.murdoch@ntschools.net 

mailto:thetopender@aapt.net.au
http://www.kookaburrakids.org.au
mailto:larrakeyahhouse@hotmail.com
mailto:jodie.murdoch@ntschools.net


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

School News 

Handed in to  

The Front Office 

Expensive children’s   

reading glasses and 

watches have been 

handed in to the          

front office.  

Please collect. 

2018 School House 

Sport Shirts  

 

Orders for sports shirts have 

closed, they should be here on 

the 18th of June. Please remem-

ber payment of $22 per shirt if 

due 8th of June. We will deliver 

the ordered sports shirts to your 

child’s class. 

Reminder 

 

Payments for the Year 5 camp 

can now be paid at the Front 

Office. 

*IMPORTANT* 

 

We have handed out student 

contact update forms this 

week. Please return even if 

you did not need to make 

corrections so we can file your 

most current information.  

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 


